
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING 

      7 July 2015 

 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman 

Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Handrich, Johnson, and Wilfuer.  Others present: Sheriff Hardel, 

Chief Deputy Kraeger, Captain Conat, Captain Wilz, Captain Rasmussen and Lt. Russell. 

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other meetings of this 

Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to the press in accordance with 

Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Wilfuer, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the minutes of the June 9, 

2015 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the agenda. Motion carried 

without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the bills as presented.  

Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that interviews were conducted on June 11 and 

he was pleased there were four with dispatch experience.  Two of those are currently going through the 

background process.  Digital recording systems are being looked at.  Dispatch is still experiencing issues with 

the Citrix system.   

 Sheriff Hardel and Lt. Russell reported that two offers have been given for corrections officers with 

hopes of them starting in early August.    Megan Ehrenberg started on June 24.  The jail inspector was here 

with only a few minor corrections needed.  Costs are being obtained for upgrading the inmate showers. 

 Captain Conat reported on a recent suicide attempt by Marion and a successful suicide by Fremont.   

 Captain Rasmussen reported on Patrol division statistics. Supervisor Johnson moved, Supervisor 

Handrich second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative vote.  The patrol report was placed 

on file.     

 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  Motion to approve the report by 

Supervisor Wilfuer, second by Supervisor Handrich.  Motion carried without a negative vote.  The sheriff’s 

report was placed on file. 

 Sheriff Hardel reported on the tornado that touched down the night before (July 6) on Gruenstern 

Road in The Town of Dupont.  Buildings were damaged and destroyed, but there were no injuries.   

Supervisor Craig moved, second by Supervisor Handrich to adjourn at 10:30 a.m.  Motion carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


